

FRINGE BENEFIT TAX (FBT) & SALARY SACRIFICE

How do we defend ourselves?

ACTION is needed immediately - you can help!

- ♦ Read the report attached. Do you relate to the Case studies? If the proposed \$17,000 exemption limit for FBT is introduced the impact on the youth sector will be significant. Hours will need to be reduced or jobs shed at your organisation. Workers will have less disposable income. Service delivery will suffer once again!
- ♦ Send the attached letter to your local Member of Parliament. Add address, name of member and sign. Add changes to the letter as you see necessary.
- ♦ Attend the meeting at YANQ on Friday 10th December 1999 in person or by teleconference.
- Send feedback on the report to YANQ by Wednesday 8th December by 5pm for preparation prior to the Friday meeting.
- ♦ For further information contact Bernice Smith, Director of YANQ. Ph: 3236 5400.

Dear

This letter expresses my concern about the impact of the changes to Fringe Benefit Tax (FBT) legislation on the community youth sector for youth workers, organisations and young people.

You may be aware that many community youth organisations are using salary sacrifice to minimise employment costs. If the proposed \$17,000 exemption limit is introduced organisations will be required to pay Fringe Benefits Tax. Also the new reportable requirements for group certificates will mean that individual workers may face less disposable income in the 2000/2001 tax year and thereafter.

Salary sacrifice is widely used to either increase positions to cover gaps in service delivery or to provide above award wage levels in order to encourage workers with higher skill levels to remain within the industry.

Whilst there are sound arguments for changes to the fringe benefits tax system, on grounds of equity, a consequence of the proposed changes may be a reduction in effective funding levels and therefore services provided by the welfare sector. It can be argued that the immediate source of the funding, by grant or tax exemption is irrelevant to the Government since the ultimate source of funding is the tax dollar.

The Community Services sector is vulnerable to any changes in costs. The sector has a long history of providing services on minimal levels of funding. Never the less it does represent a significant and growing section of the workforce. If the effects of the New Tax System (ANTS) package result in a dampening of growth in the sector as hours are reduced or jobs are shed to accommodate funding shortfalls then this will have an effect on the overall employment levels. Both the Federal Government and the State Government (with its 5% target) are committed to preserving jobs. Reducing welfare sector funding levels will have direct and indirect effects on unemployment.

The most worrying aspect of effective cuts to resources in the youth sector is the **impact on young people**. The capacity of community youth workers to intervene to reduce the effects of social disadvantage and social dislocation is inevitably diminished. A **reduction of welfare services has detrimental effect on the well being of society as whole.** If no supplementation of grants is made to offset the increased costs of the changes then organisations will have no option other than cutting hours for service delivery, diverting resources to administrative functions, and thereby cutting services to clients.

I therefore request that you, as my local Member of Parliament, explore how will this legislation will impact on young people within our community. We would like to meet with you as soon as possible to discuss what can be done to ensure that youth services will not suffer as a result of the new Tax System.

Yours faithfully

PARLIAMENT OF AUSTRALIA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

MEMBERS CONTACT LIST

:	P. II. Siii		
Jull, The Hon David Francis	Fadden, Qld	(02) 6277 2182(Tel) (02) 6277 8454(Fax) Email: David.Jull.MP@aph.gov.au	Springwood office 3366 Pacific Highway Springwood Qld 4127 PO Box 134, Springwood Qld 4127
Katter, The Hon	Kennedy, Qld	(02) 6277 4978(Tel)	(07) 3299 1159 (tel) (07) 3299 120 (fax) Regent Arcade
Robert Carl Innisfail office	NPA	(02) 6277 8558(Fax) Email: Bob.Katter.MP@aph.gov.au	28 Edith Street Innisfail Qld 4860
			(PO Box 1638, Innisfail Qld 4860) (07) 4061 6066 (tel)
			(07) 4061 6066 (tel) (07) 4061 6566 (fax)
			Mount Isa office 52 Miles Street Mount Isa Qld 4825
			(PO Box 2130, Mount Isa Qld4825
			(07) 4743 3534 (tel) (07) 4743 0189 (fax)
Kelly, Mrs De-Anne	Dawson, Qld	(02) 6277 4702(Tel) (02) 6277 8488(Fax)	Mackay office
Margaret	NPA		36 Wood Street Mackay Qld 4740
Kernot, Ms		Email: De-Anne.Kelly.MP@aph.gov.au	(PO Box 1697, Mackay Qld 4740
	Dickson, Qld	(02) (277 4220/TLI)	(07) 4957 6411(tel) (07) 4957 2136 (fax)
Cheryl	ALP	(02) 6277 4328(Tel) (02) 6277 4432(Fax) Email:	Strathpine office Shop 3, 199 Gympie Road
		Cheryl.Kernot.MP@aph.gov.au	PO Box 2012, Strathpine Centre Qld 4500
			(07) 3881 2200 (tel) (07) 3205 4738 (fax)
indsay, Mr Peter John	Herbert, Qld	(02) 6277 4964(Tel) (02) 6277 2072(Fax) Email:	Cranbrook office Nathan Business Centre Cnr Ross River
		Peter.Lindsay.MP@aph.gov.au	Road & Nathan treet Cranbrook Qld 4814
	-		(PO Box 226, Aitkenvale Qld 4814) (07) 4725 2066 (tel) (07) 4725 2088 (fax)

j

Ripoll, Mr Bernard F Bernie	Oxley,Qld	(02) 6277 4934(Tel) (02) 6277 8584(Fax)	Oxley office Commonwealth
	ALP	Email: Bernie.Ripoll.MP@aph.gov.au	Offices Cnr East and South Streets Ipswich Qld 4305
Rudd, Mr Kevin Michael	Griffith, Qld ALP	(02) 6277 4941(Tel) (02) 6277 8508(Fax) Email: Kevin.Rudd.MP@aph.gov.au	(PO Box 555, Ipswich Qld 4305) (07) 3281 5803 (tel) (07) 3281 5960(fax) Morningside office 653 Wynnum Road Morningside Qld 4170 (PO Box 476A, Morningside Qld 4170
Sciacca, The Hon Concetto Antonio Con	Bowman, Qld ALP	(02) 6277 4548(Tel) (02) 6277 8417(Fax) Email: Con.Sciacca.MP@aph.gov.au	(07) 3899 4031(tel) (07) 3899 5755 (fax) Capalaba office Unit 1, 29 Mount Cotton Road Capalaba Qld 4157 (PO Box 1096, Capalaba Qld 4157)
Scott. The Hon John Colinton Minister for Defence	Maranoa, Qld NPA	(02) 6277 7820(Tel) (02) 6273 4140(Fax) Email: Bruce.Scott.MP@aph.gov.au	(07) 3245 5777 (tel) (07) 3823 3477 (fax) Dalby office Suite 2, Spar Centre 59 Condamine Street Dalby Qld 4405
		Bruce Scott. Mr (@apin.gov.au	(PO Box 641 Dalby Qld 4495) (07) 4662 2715 (tel) (07) 4662 5149 (fax) Emerald office Clerana Centre 9-13 Anakie Street Emerald Qld 4720 (PO Box 432, Emerald Qld 4720)
lipper, The Hon Peter Neil Parliamentary Pecretary to the Minister for Finance and	Fisher Qld LP	Email: Peter.Slipper.MP@aph.gov.au	(07) 4982 4266 (tel) (07) 4982 4025 (fax) Maroochydore office The Dolphin Centre 118 Aerodrome Road aroochydore BC Qld 4558
dministration. 12) 6277 4975(Tel) 12) 6277 8514(Fax)			PO Box 5753, Maroochydore BC Qld 4558) 07 5443 3555 (tel) 1800 646 901 (tollfree) 07 5443 7270 (fax)